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Inside this issue: When Turnouts Go Bad 

O f course this never happens, right?  
But when there IS a malfunction, 

what to do about it?  Now the frogs can be 
‘juiced’ if there is no conductance on the  
divergent route, but what if that isn’t the  
problem?  Often a locomotive derailment on a 
turnout, especially if not detected immediate-
ly, can result in a short and/or an electrical 
overload.  The copper or phosphor bronze 
jumpers on the underside of the turnout may 
sometimes break, eliminating conductivity 
between one or more turnout rail legs.  Short 
wheel radius locomotives and only one    
powered truck locomotives can stall and also 
exacerbate an electrical problem. 

What to do?  Here was my dilemma and 
what I have done ---- you may have a differ-
ent experience and established another tech-
nique.  I really don’t run trains regularly on 
my layout, but I get busy in advance of my 
annual LENS club meeting in January and    
reacquaint myself with all sorts of issues.   

On two of my turnouts, when  running trains  
I experienced stalls, and subsequently when 
tested I had no electrical conductance on one 
or more rails.  The turnouts are ‘fixed’, and 
glued in (not the point rails though), so     
removal without damaging the track on either 
side of the turnout can be tedious.  One trick 
is to use a fine wire of sufficient length laid 
on the outside of the rail between the conduct-
ing rail and the dead rail, soldered to provide 
an electrical connection.  

If that doesn’t work (which it didn’t on two of 
the turnouts), it’s time to remove and replace 
the turnout with a new turnout where all legs 
have been tested for conductance.  I did have 
one #5 LH Code 55good    turnout, but needed 
another #7 LH.  While no vendor currently 
has a #7 LH in code 55 rail, fortunately           
I found a broken #7 in my scrap heap which 
could be repaired, (rail glued back into place) 
and tested positively with conductance on  all 
rails. 

 

I  used a putty knife to extricate the 
bad glued turnout tie-side from the 

underlying foam roadbed, then slid back 
the joiners on the most open leg as far as 
possible in order to carefully ‘lift’ out the 
turnout from the main leg; then carefully 
‘pried’ out the other main leg, which al-
lowed the divergent leg to easily be re-
moved.  Then I carefully replaced all 
used joiners with new ones and placed 
the new turnout onto the two main/
divergent legs.  With no gaps between the 
turnout and the remaining main leg it was 
not possible to utilize rail joiners on this 
final connection.  Therefore, I carefully 
used a soldering rail alignment ceramic 

device to align the turnout leg rails with 
the adjoining track rails and soldered the 
outside of each rail. Then I used a 
Dremel to knock down the solder bead 
even with the rail tops, followed by a lit-
tle filing and shaping in the rail webs 
with small manual flat, trapezoidal, and 
round files. The electrical/physical con-
nection between the turnout and adjacent 
track rails was good to go by   running a 
track alignment test car, and checking the 
electrical conductivity between all rails.  
Lastly, running a three wheel two-truck 
locomotive and a steamer was the final 
test to establish the new turnout in place 
was functioning well. 

-Dave Neff 
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UPCOMING  DIVISION 5 

MEETINGS 

Division 5 monthly meetings normally start at 7:30 PM. 

SCHEDULED  

EVENTS 

Location: Hambden Town Hall 

  13887 GAR Highway (Route 6) 

  Chardon, Ohio 
 

 

 

 

 

May 12th, 2018 

Location:          Cambridge Springs, PA  

Program:           A Slide show by Dick Bradley  

Bring & Brag:  Anything goes 

 

June 1st, 2018 

Location:          Lake Farmpark 

Program:           TBA  

Bring & Brag:  Agriculture Related 

 

July, 2018  

Location:          Hambden Town Hall 

Program:           “Getting Started in Operations:” Bob Weinheimer  

Bring & Brag:  Anything goes 
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Located on Rt. 6 between the intersection of Rt. 608 and Rt. 
166 next to Hambden Elementary School east of Chardon. 

Location: Hambden Town Hall 

  13887 GAR Highway (Route 6) 

  Chardon, Ohio 
 
 

 

 
 

February 1st, 2019 

Location:          Hambden Town Hall 

Program:           How to Get Started with Sketch-Up – by Scott  
          Gubanyar  

Bring & Brag:  Anything Scratch Built or Modified  

 

March 1st, 2019 

Location:          Hambden Town Hall 

Program:           “Its all in the Details”..from common materials.  
           - Sam Eisele (Division 1)  

Bring & Brag:  Scratchbuilt details (structures, locos, rolling  
           stock, other)   

 

April 5th, 2019 

Location:          Hambden Town Hall 

Program:           TBA 

Bring & Brag:  TBA 

 

Located on Rt. 6 between the intersection of Rt. 608 and Rt. 
166 next to Hambden Elementary School east of Chardon. 
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Division 5 BOD Meeting   February  11 

Hambden Town Hall  

Hambden, Ohio    (7:30 pm)  

 

Annual Railfest 2019 Dinner  March 16   

475 Railroad Street (flyer on page 5) 

Painesville, Ohio 44077 (5:30 pm)  

 

Railfest 2019    March 16 & 17 

Lakeland Community College 

7700 Clocktower Dr. (flyer on page 6) 

Kirtland, Ohio 44094 (10:00 am - 4:00 pm) 

 

 
 

 

 



Superintendent  Mike Buehner          440-479-2276 

      Super@MCR5.org 

Asst. Superintendent Bryan Persing          330-715-3519 
       AstSuper@MCR5.org 

 Division 5 Directors:           (Terms expire June 2020) 

 
Chuck Limbert   440-357-1864             Robert Gittinger    440-585-0237 
Wayne Lette       440-298-3075             Tom Pescha           216-470-5780   
 
Division 5 Board of Directors:     BOD@MCR5.org  
 
Division 5 Appointed Positions:                  (Terms expire June 2020) 
 
Treasurer   Bonnie Lette           440-298-3075 

                  Treasurer@MCR5.org 
 
Clerk   Matt Kross          440-729-3045 
        Clerk@MCR5.org 
 
Railfest Chairman  Jim Wendorf           440-357-8890 
                  Railfest @MCR5.org  
    
Promo Day Coordinator Bob Frieden          (440) 256-8141  
                PromoDay@MCR5.org 
 
Achievement Program Bryan Persing          330-715-3519            
                                                                                       AP@MCR5.org 
 
Contests   (Open Position)              
                                                                               Contest@MCR5.org 
     
Auditors   Dennis Lloyd           440-255-2530 
   Chuck Limbert        Audit@MCR5.org      
     
Trainwire Editor  Lenny Kessler           440-417-6746 
                 Trainwire@MCR5.org 
    
Refreshments  Dan Chuppa            440-488-4179 

                          Refreshments@MCR5.org 
 
Membership Roster  Matt Kross           440-729-3045 
             Membership@MCR5.org 
 
Webmaster  Wayne Lette           440-298-3075 
               Webmaster@MCR5.org 
 
Company Store   Ted Wiese           440-256-5212
         CompanyStore@MCR5.org  
 
Program and Bring & Brag    Dave Neff             440-269-1229 
 
Layout Tours                    Matt Kross           440-729-3045 
             Membership@MCR5.org 
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Team Track          www.MCR5.org 
 

Division 5 Officers           (Terms expire June 2020) 

tel:330-715-3519


Information regarding The Trainwire, Division 5, or the 
NMRA may be obtained by writing to 3257 Center Road, 
Perry, Ohio 44081 or sending an e-mail to                     
Trainwire@MCR5.org.  The Trainwire and Division 5    
activities are funded by flea markets, raffles, contributions, 
and donations.  All comments and opinions are welcome.  
Those views expressed in The Trainwire do not necessarily 
reflect the policies or opinions of the NMRA, the Mid    
Central Region or Division 5. 

Superintendent:   Mike Buehner   6350 River Rd. Madison, Ohio 44057  440-479-2276 Super@mcr5.org 

Asst. Super:   Bryan Persing   2860 Loreto Drive  Willoughby Hills  OH  44094 330-715-3519  AstSuper@mcr5.org 

Trainwire Editor:  Lenny Kessler    3257 Center Rd. Perry, Ohio 44081   440-417-6746 Trainwire@mcr5.org 

Treasurer:      Bonnie Lette   17541 Thompson Rd. Thompson, Ohio 44086 440-298-3075 Treasurer@MCR5.org  

Clerk:    Matt Kross   12049 Sperry Road Chesterland, Ohio 44026  440-729-3045 Clerk@mcr5.org 

The Western Reserve Division 5 

www.mcr5.org   

A non-profit educational organization 

Publication of Division 5 

12049 Sperry Road 

Chesterland, Ohio 44026 

The Trainwire is an official publication of Division 5 
“The Western Reserve Division”, Mid Central Region, of 
the National Model Railroad Association.  It is published 
approximately once a month and mailed to all NMRA 
members residing in Lake, Geauga, and Ashtabula     
counties (Ohio) free of charge, as long as the Division has 
funds for mailing.  Others wishing to receive it may do so 
for the annual fee of $12.00 for a mailing or it is always 
available on the website (FREE).   

The Trainwire 

February, 2019 
Division 5 Membership 

as of January 1st, 2019 
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Photo from the Internet. 

The Trainwire Newsletter Electronic Version 

tel:330-715-3519
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Minor Changes in Box Lunch Menu 

Lakeland College has dropped the Pasta Salad from the Railfest Box Lunch Menu and 
are only offering Potato Salad, but they have added a Corn Beef sandwich for $10.00.   


